


 wording of the agreement reached between Councils and the Developer, there is only one
 ‘community’ representative on the committee, and it is not necessary for this representative to
 come from Rye Park.  There is no mention of how the community representative is to be
 chosen, but it seems to be assumed that this is a function of the Council.  The management is
 already dominated by Council  from where there are 2 representatives.  I strongly believe there
 should be 2 Rye Park representatives on this committee. 
 
Hilltops Council  took no notice of community submissions on these 2 issues and now continually
 tell us the arrangements are finalised.  We know that TILT has not yet signed the agreement on
 which the VPA will be managed and had themselves put on the management committee to try
 to avoid the funds becoming nothing more than Council general revenue funds.  Thus, the VPA is
 NOT finalised.  I strongly believe the funds should be spent on meeting community needs in
 general and NOT just community needs on functions that are the responsibility of local
 government.  What if community needs were greatest in functions funded by the State (eg main
 roads) or the Commonwealth (eg telecommunications).  What if the greatest needs of the Rye
 Park community were assessed by the community to be the responsibility of a neighbouring
 Council?  What we can be sure of is that Hilltops would be most unlikely to transfer funds to a
 neighbouring Council for work to be done outside the Hilltops area. 
 
I see these issues as being basic to the concept of the Community Enhancement Fund and would
 like to see the Minister overcome my concerns in any final approval of the Rye Park Windfarm.
 
Yours sincerely
 
Bob Searle
O

From: PAC Enquiries Mailbox [mailto:pac@pac.nsw.gov.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 9 March 2017 11:26 AM
To: PAC Enquiries Mailbox <pac@pac.nsw.gov.au>
Subject: Rye Park Wind Farm
 
Dear Sir/Madam,
 
Please see the attached letter notifying the forthcoming Planning Assessment Commission
 meeting on the above proposal for your information.
 
Please don't hesitate to contact us if you have any questions on the Commission's process on
 (02) 9383 2100.
 
Kind regards,
 
Aaron Brown | Project Support Officer Secretariat
NSW Planning Assessment Commission
Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street Sydney NSW 2000
e: aaron.brown@pac.nsw.gov.au | p: 9383 2112 | f: 9383 2133 |  www.pac.nsw.gov.au
 



P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

 
 
 
 




